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Faculty Assembly Meeting

October 18, 2006 
Trustees Pavilion

Faculty present who signed in: ASB: A. Avallone, Jr., T. Burns, S. Eisner, Y. Gao, G. Gonpu, M. Govindaluri, J. Hecht, G. Kettlitz, A. LaManna, H. Li, A. Olbrecht, R Rigoli, M. Sabrin, C. Sherman, A. Stellenwerf, K. Yeaton, K. Zeno; AIS:  L. Cassidy, P. Elovitz, M. Giacoppe, J. Hoch, I. Lopez, J. Mazza, C. Meyer, S. Mustafa, K. O'Brien, M. Pelaez, S. Rice, B. Roy, S. Rubin, E. Shannon, P. Straile-Costa, J. Teigen; CA:  B. Bedard, B. Blake, M. Brandon, R. Budin, R. Clark, R. Gangemi, S. Gorewitz, J. Hollenbach, B. Hughes, J. Lipkin, E. Negron, S. Perry, R. Sen, B. Shamash, M. Swarts, T. Vandergaw, J. Wholley;  SSHS:  L. Beaty, R. Becklen, J. Braun, J. Cataliotti, D. Crawley, H. avis, M. Ecker, M. Edelstein, K. Fowler, H. Frundt, V. Gonsalves-Dommond, D. Greene, P. Heinze, K. Johnson, E. Kaiden, C. Kassem, E. Katic, J. Morley, K. O'Regan, M. Poran, Y. Prieto, L. Ross, S. Scher, F. Shapiro-Skrobe, T. Sineshaw, A. Urbiel, J. Walsh; TAS:  S. Anderson, R. Bacon, P. Bagga, L. D'Antonio, S. Frees, C. Frishberg, M. Goldberg-Rugalev, R. Lowell, W. Olsen, A. Peterson, K. Potocka, E. Rainforth, R. Rosty, E. Saiff, R. Shine, A. Stuart, B. Wend, E> Wiener; LIB:  R. Dilly, J. Jeney, L. Keller, S. Knight, I. Kuchta, S. Kurzman, E. Risch, E. Siecke;  CAS:  R. Geller, A. Romano

The Faculty Assembly met in the Pavilion, Wed Oct 18th at 3:00 PM.

Minutes of May and September meetings were approved.

Faculty Assembly President Eric Karlin's report:

· Statement from Uniform Ethics code was mailed out. The code is already in effect, and is being examined for revision to accommodate the needs of faculty.

· Web page for faculty assembly is under construction.

· Executive Council Vice President is Amruth Kumar.

· ASB building construction is progressing well.

President Mercer:

People at state level understand that the current ethics rules affect the competitiveness of New Jersey schools. He has confidence that the ethics rules will be suitably modified.

State colleges had got together to propose a bond issue for capital construction. (This is a departure from past practice for Ramapo: so far, Ramapo has funded its own capital improvements through bonds - 13% of Ramapo's budget goes to debt service.) State Capital Planning Commission has accepted the existence of the submitted document, and may use it as the starting point for its own work.

Strategic Initiatives Planning Task Force needs two faculty representatives. President hopes to charge the task force by the end of October so that it will start meeting in November. The task force will submit its report to the Board of Trustees for consideration at their June meeting.

The task force will review the current strategic plan, consider how it should be added to, or modified, and model the contingencies that will prepare us for next year's budget. Budget planning will parallel the strategic planning process.

Membership of the Constituent assembly will be established next month. This body does not have any formal decision-making authority. It will meet twice a semester, and serve as a clearing house. Strategic Planning task force will use the constituent assembly to sound off ideas.

Dean Lew Chakrin:

His plans for ASB include making the school nationally recognized, highly respected among both public and private schools, and thereby enhancing the reputation of the college. The first step in this direction is AACSB accreditation. Pre-candidacy application has been accepted. At the end of this year, the school will file accreditation plan. If the plan is accepted, it will serve as a pseudo-contract that outlines the things we need to address. The process is lengthy and resource-intensive, but forces us to reflect. ASB faculty has the drive, dedication and talent

necessary for this process.

Associate Provost Martha Ecker:

Currently, DAC handles multicultural issues, and International Education committee handles international education. To round out coverage of the two other pillars of Ramapo, two new committees will be set up, one interdisciplinary education, and another on experiential learning.

Each committee will constitute representatives from each unit, at-large member from the Faculty Assembly, ex-officio representation from the Provost's office and a student representative. Having these 4 committees will help us prepare for middle States accreditation.

The committees will report to Provost's office, Faculty Executive Council and the Academic Review Committee (ARC).

Web and email updates - Donna Singer (with Chris Garnett): 

Off-campus email access, and web access on campus are slow. Reason: millennial students are bandwidth-intensive. Chris is re-prioritizing Internet traffic to facilitate academic activities. CCIS is looking at bandwidth, and best practices at other schools to arrive at a long-term solution.

Rachel Budin noted that we are receiving more junk mail than ever before. Cause: Ramapo's email system uses Bayesian filters, spammers try to defeat them, this is an ongoing tug-of-war.

The new email server has been performing well. The current woes are due to network bottlenecks.

Writing across the curriculum - Al Romano:

Workshops are being offered on writing across the curriculum. Even those who are not planning to teach WI course are invited at attend.

Ed Shannon: How do we reinstate a course to be writing-intensive?

Answer: By attending the workshop! This procedure was decided at the Dean's meeting.

Ergo, workshops are being held before spring enrollment.

Jennefer Mazza: WI courses will go to deans before they go to Al Romano/Writing Center so that deans can determine the resource implications.

ARC Report - Jonathan Lipkin:

Current representatives are Val Flenga, George Gonpu, Jonathan Lipkin, Donna Crawley, Lawrence D'Antonio, and Susan Kurzmann. ARC has reviewed and approved 38 course requests since spring. It is currently proposing revisions to ARC bylaws and forms. It is working with Faculty Executive Council and the Greater Expectations team to identify learning goals and objectives for all the courses. ARC manuals are available on the college web site.

Board of Trustee Committee reports:

Academic and Student Affairs - Sharon Rubin:

Committee met on Sep 21, approved August 2006 graduates, approved phase retirement for David Freund, Phil McLewin and Sam Pinn, and sabbatical for Brian Lofman and  Pamela Marcus. Enrollment news is all good - 814 first time first year students, 1483 in the freshman class, college full time equivalent is the highest ever at 4768, average freshman GPA is 3.53.

Capital Improvements - Eric Wiener:

North wing of Laurel hall will open in November. The college will solicit bids shortly for Sustainability Center. College Park Apartment roof renovation is under consideration.

Finance - Murray Sabrin:

When the question of state ethics guidelines was brought up, Chair Zelante suggested that the Faculty Assembly draft a resolution requesting change. Currently, projects over 90 million dollars under way, to be completed in the next 2 years.

Institutional Advancement and Alumni Relations - Ellen Kaiden:
The committees have not yet met, hence, no report.

Audit Committee - Mary Ellen was not present.

Union report - Wayne Hayes:
A wine and cheese reception will be held for new faculty at Friend's Hall at 2:30 PM on Oct 25th. Membership meeting 3-4:30 PM that day. Negotiations of the state-wide contract under way. Local negotiations issues are also being discussed, including maternity leave, career development, streamlining promotions process, site agreement for teacher education,

terms and conditions for participating in study abroad, etc. He hopes that the Board of Trustees will bring back the Personnel committee.

Old Business: 

Eddie Saiff asked for clarification on the Writing Intensive Course approval process.

New Business:

Nominations are being sought for the two faculty representatives on the Strategic Initiatives Planning Task Force - one representative from among the faculty who has served 10 or fewer years, and one from those who have served more than 10 years. Send nominations to Eric Karlin by next Monday. Steven Klein and Mike Edelstein were nominated by Susan Eisner and Wayne Hayes respectively.

Nominations were called for, for replacement of four members on the All College Research Committee. Ash Stuart, Alex Olbrecht, Shalom Gorewitz (at large) and Bernard Roy were nominated and elected by voice vote. 

Several time-sensitive announcements of events were made. The meeting adjourned spontaneously.

Submitted,

Amruth Kumar

